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At The Handle 
If you would like to contribute material, please submit to the address on 
the cover or contact me at (715) 697-8458 I may be reached via e-mail 
at clmodman@wctc.net 

Ramblings from your Editor 

      Greetings and insultations, kind of like how Ralph would greet you except you won’t be getting any 
salutations around here.  Time to feast your eyes on another Circulator. Wow, it’s been a busy month 
for the Circlemasters.  Since our last meeting we have had the Fun Fly, the Lisbon Heritage Days event 
and the Sussex Steam and Antique Power event.  Let’s start ‘er off with the Fun Fly / August meeting.  
Not quite as many smiling faces at this years fun fly, as compared to last time.  Too bad, if you weren’t 
there you missed out on a good time.  Everyone in attendance put up some flights and enjoyed the 
company as we had our cook out in the big pavilion at Sussex Village Park.  The following day, was the 
Town of Lisbon Heritage Days shin-dig.  This Lisbon deal is a great opportunity to get out and do some 
flying, but, and that’s a big but, the Park is located in what I like to call the Lisbon Triangle.  More 
planes get demolished at this thing than we can possibly replace in a building season.  Greg S. really 
stands out.  He started off by doing a classic figure 9 with a Sig Skyray 35 that was pure aerial poetry.  
The wings snapped off at the fuselage, perfection.  Then, having the audience in the palm of his hand, 
Greg piled up a gorgeous bi plane that he borrowed from Wayne!  What a show off, and all that with his 
brother’s model.  I gave it a good try, finally totaling the old auto gyro by bouncing the tail off of the 
grass just hard enough to cartwheel it and deliver the coupe de grace via smashing the fuselage 
soundly.  I know, it all appeared rather amateurish compared to Greg’s handiwork.  Dave biffed up one 
of his planes too, a Twister that was likely totaled, but again, nothing compared to the maestro. This 
bad mojo goes down every year at Lisbon.  The Sussex Steam Show sounds like it was another suc-
cess this year.  I couldn’t attend because some rotten people insist on traveling by air on weekends.  
Not very considerate of them.  I kept informed by calling Don during the event and by sending Sonja 
and the boss to check up on you guys.  Dave took pictures which will appear elsewhere in the newslet-
ter. 
 
     Now for this month’s hot topic.  We have committed (or should be committed) to doing a flying demo 
in the same spirit as the Steam Show, on Saturday September 21st at the 20th annual North Lake Har-
vest festival.  Let me pitch this to you by saying that the organizers are raising money to restore a Huey 
Cobra gunship helicopter as a veteran’s memorial.  I personally feel that we as a club should be all in 
on this event.  It’s a little further out from Milwaukee than we usually venture, but the site is just a few 
miles west of Sussex right on County Highway V V.  A good number of our members are veterans 
along with the two who are serving right now, namely Erik and Kelsey.  That’s motivation enough for 
me to go and I hope you will be there also.  There’s even a parade at noon that they asked us to join in 
on!  More info will be forthcoming at the meeting.  If it helps you decide, we will be getting vouchers for 
all of us who attend to have my favorite kind of lunch, free.  Wayne has applied for the insurance and 
several other members have pulled together to make this happen on pretty short notice.  Honor their 
work and  this worthy cause by helping out.  If we can drive 160 miles to be there, you can drive 25.  
The event also raises some money for Angel’s grace Hospice in Oconomowoc and a local food pantry. 
 
 
Will see you Saturday, Lord willing and the creek don’t rise 
 
Howard 
 
        
 
 
      
 



CIRCLE MASTERS FLYING CLUB 
MEETING MINUTES FOR AUGUST 2013 

 
The monthly meeting of the Circle Masters Flying Club was held at the 
Sussex Village Park flying site on Saturday August 10th prior to the club “Fun Fly”. 
There were 13 members present. 
                                                                    *** 
The meeting was brought to order at 9:16 AM by President Don A. who 
began by asking if the members had received the July newsletter, read the 
minutes of that meeting and if any errors were noted. There were no additions or 
corrections noted so the minutes stood as published. 
Treasurer Ralph K. gave his report on the financial status of the club. A 
motion to accept his report was made and seconded. 

*** 
REPORTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Wayne reported on receipt of an e-mail requesting the possibility of the clubs 
participation in a parade and flying demonstration at the “North Lake Harvest 
Festival scheduled for Saturday September 21st. This event will be held at the 
North Lake Fireman’s Park. In his response Wayne said that he would discuss it 
with the members at the next meeting. Following a discussion it was decided that 
Melissa would contact Jill and follow up. 
 
Jason reported on our flying demo and training flights done on July 29th for a 
kids summer camp from the Village of Sussex. A total of 18 kids were instructed 
by Jason on how an airplane flies, Wayne demonstrated with the Bi-Slob and we 
ended with flight training by with the Bat plane by Jason. 
Don reported on the up-coming Model Engine Collecto scheduled for Sep. 14. 
As usual this event will be held at the American Legion Post on Grange Av. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
The subject of food at the club contest was briefly discussed again and it was 
decided to return to Cousin’s at the 2014 contest. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Jason brought up the possibility of another flying site at a horse riding club a 
short distance from our present site. The site would need to be improved and 
maintained by the club which would add considerable expense in addition to rent. 
No decision was made at this point. Jason will investigate more and report later. 
Wayne repeated last months comments regarding participation at the club 
contest by members. 
 
SHOW AND TELL: 
Models donated by Tom Thornton were auctioned off netting $106.00. 
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Pete & sec-
onded by Howard.. The meeting adjourned @10:27AM. 
 
Wayne M. Schmidt, Secretary 08/27/13 



UPCOMING EVENTS 

Come to the meeting early and enjoy some flying!   

 
 
September Meeting:  Saturday September 7th.  Meeting at 1:00PM with flying before and after. 
 
20th Annual North Lake Harvest Festival:  Saturday September 21st, Site is located at North Lake Fireman’s 
Park  N75 W31465 Park Road North Lake, WI  53064  This park is right on County Highway V V  in the 
Town of Merton.  Time to determined at the meeting. 
 
October Meeting:  Saturday October 5th.  Meeting at 1:00PM with flying before and after.  Last one before 
we head indoors so make it count. 
 
 
 
  

This glove was found at Lisbon.  Anyone know who it might belong to? 



August photo collection sent in by Dave S. 

Dennis’s Granddaughter Katie with her plane.  

Covered with silk dress material, looks and flies 

awesome! 

We don’t know how it happened either. 

Wayne’s Bi-slob  after another incident. 

Mike and Gene Getting Mike’s big P-61 ready to go. 

A pair of sharp looking Oriental stunters. 


